ABBREVIATED MINUTES
POCATELLO DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
Meeting March 13, 2001

Members present: Greg Anderson, Steve Brown, J. O. Cotant, Steve Hotchkiss, Ron Frasure,
Darsi Johnson, Harry Neuhardt, John Ricks, and Dan Schroeder

Staff present: D. Tranmer, City Attorney; R. Burstedt and C. DeWall, Bannock
Development

Guests: Jim Manning, Brent Nichols

1. Preliminary matters. Meeting called to order at 11:02 by Chairman Hotchkiss. Audience
members and presenters acknowledged. D. Schroeder announced conflict regarding the AMI
"switching project." Additions: Cash flow reports; R. Burstedt - position statement; S. Brown
— concern with discretionary fund issue.

2. R. Burstedt voiced his extreme displeasure about, then read his position statement with
regard to, certain comments made by a Pocatello City Council member during a joint
Cities/County meeting about the existence of PDA "slush fund" money and the handling of it.
The statement will be sent to Council members. IT WAS MSC (Neuhardt, Anderson) to
accept the statement for inclusion in the Commission's records. (See copy attached). S. Brown
additionally voiced the concern that there is confusion, aside from that about the amount, about
whether there is a PDA discretionary fund and doesn't want the PDA to appear to be indicating
that it does not exist. Board members then discussed the advisability of sending the County
Commissioners and City Council members individually a copy of the minutes showing the
establishment of this fund. Thereafter, IT WAS MSC (Cotant, Frasure) to have Secretary send
copies to School Board in addition to City Council and County Commissioners.

3. Minutes and financial matters. IT WAS MSC (Neuhardt, Ricks) to approve the
minutes of the February meeting. C. DeWall then discussed financial matters, noting February
receipts from tax revenues and the Gebo payment and the transfer of excess Kress District
money per Board motion. The Central Corridor monies received were not all transferred to the
Trustee since a small portion of the receipts was derived from assessments prior to the sale of
the bonds. Additionally, she noted that the new arbitrage regulations require that at least 10%
of bond funds received must be spent within the first six months. PDA had some difficulty
meeting that requirement because of the long-term nature of the Storm Sewer Project, but we
are in compliance. C. DeWall will have to monitor the percentage requirements and deadlines
and will keep the Board informed. IT WAS MSC (Schroeder, Cotant) to approve the financial
reports.

4. Airport Project. The corporation which had earlier declined to locate at the Airport has
now indicated its interest in proceeding with the project, provided that the cost can be reduced
by $5 million from the estimated $25 million. Building size reduction and equipment
reductions have been made. R. Burstedt explained that $1.3 million of the project could be
part of the TIF in addition to the $1.1 million previously approved because the collections are
projected to be approximately $2.6 million over the course of seven years. Concerns were






